
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Friday 5th February 2021 

Dear Parents,  

I hope you are all well.  

Welcome to another edition of the newsletter. We’ve got various updates for you this week. 

Whilst not wanting to sound doom and gloom, I want to just reflect on the struggles that everyone has at 

the moment. They are different for everyone and we all have our own challenges. No experience is the 

same for children or adults through this pandemic.  Some of the conversations we have had with parents 

suggest that some of you think everyone else has got it sorted! I can absolutely tell you that isn’t the case! 

So can I send a little encouragement at the end of the week that if this is you, please know that the vast 

majority of us don’t have it sorted either! 

I’ve started to receive some great prayers through from children for my ‘Prayer for the Day’. Please do 

send in any contributions for this to the school email address.  

I hope you all get some down time this weekend. 

Best wishes, 

Mark Davis 

Head Teacher 

 

Numbers in school:  

The number of children in school has increased a little bit recently. I just want to draw parents’ attention to 

the latest case numbers released yesterday for Telford, which are below. Numbers in Telford are reducing 

but not as fast as other areas across the West Midlands and remain very high.  

Even if you are eligible for a place in school at the moment, only send your child in if you are not able to 

keep them at home. The government guidance is very clear, that although critical workers can send their 

children to school, if they are able to keep them at home then they should do so.  Everyone’s individual 

circumstances are different and (if eligible) it’s a choice for parents to make for themselves about what 

they need to do. Some critical workers, working from home are able to keep their children with them and I 

am grateful to all those parents who have done so. Some parents on the other hand, cannot and I do 

understand this. I just ask that you consider if you can keep your child at home.  

Can parents also make sure that the minimum number of people come onto site to collect children at the 

end of the day please. We have noticed an increase in the number of people, particularly on a sunny 

afternoon and we want to ensure we keep numbers walking through the site to a minimum.  
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Reminder – next Friday is a training day and school is closed to all pupils. There will be no remote learning 

on this day.  

 

 

Laptops for remote learning –  

We do still have laptops available to borrow from school. In-fact, we have benefitted from the Telford and 

Wrekin Council scheme to help with this and have some new laptops available to help our stock. So if you 

do need to borrow a laptop for a St Peter’s child to use for their remote learning, please get in touch with 

the school office.  

We also have 3G data sticks available to borrow if you don’t have a data connection at home.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Supporting your child’s mental health during lock down 

For more support and advice on helping your child’s mental health and well-being 

please contact Mr Wilkes or Mrs Oakley on: 

01952 387980 or stpetersbratton@taw.org.uk 



 
New mental health campaign launched!   

 

#dontdoitalone 
 

As it is Mental Health week, Kooth have launched a new campaign around supporting children and 

young people’s mental health during lockdown. For more information, please follow this link; 

https://explore.kooth.com/dontdoitalone/ 
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